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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Paraguay.
We commend the country’s commitment to respect, promote and fulfill human rights, while recognizing their universal, indivisible, interdependent, and interrelated nature. 
This approach is also reflected in the country’s strategic documents such as the National Human Rights Plan, the National Development Plan 2030, and the Fourth National Equality Plan (2018-2024). 
Montenegro welcomes Paraguay’s active engagement and cooperation with international human rights mechanisms and bodies. The Recommendations Monitoring System (SIMORE) and its updated version (SIMORE Plus) stand out as exemplary and internationally recognized. Given the capacity to engage, coordinate, consult and manage information, SIMORE plus continues to serve as a basic tool for tracking the implementation of human rights obligations at different levels. 
On another note, we recognize concerns communicated by the UN mechanisms about the lack of a comprehensive anti-discrimination legal framework, and the persistent discrimination against  women, persons of African descent, indigenous peoples, persons with disabilities, sex workers, LGBTI (lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and intersex persons) and persons with HIV.
Montenegro recommends to Paraguay: 

1) To intensify efforts to prevent, combat and punish all forms of child labor.
2) To adopt a law on democratic parity to increase women’s participation in political life. 
We wish Paraguay a successful UPR cycle. 

Thank you. 
